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Note to Mr. Riza

Report on/East Timor

1. Please find attached, for the approval of the
Secretary-General^ OTe""draft of his report to the Security
Council on UNTAET. Members of the IMTF have been consulted
on the text. The report is submitted pursuant to
resolution 1338 (2001), by which the Council extended the
mandate of UNTAET until 31 January 2002. In its
presidential statement of 31 October (S/PRST/2001/32), the
Council endorsed the Secretary-General's recommendations
for a reduced United Nations mission in the post-
independence period, and requested him to continue planning
and to submit further and more detailed recommendations in
this regard.

2. The draft, which is to be "issued on 18 January, offers
details on the progress of the planning for the successor
mission, as well as a brief explanation of the transition
phase between the end of the current mandate and the date
of independence (20 May 2002). In this regard, an
extension of the present mandate is sought through to /

independence.

3. As you know,JYIr. Vieira de Mello will attend the
Security Council on 30 January, to present this report,
meeting of the troop contributors is scheduled for 22
January.

A

Jean-Marie Guehenno
15 January 2002

cc: Mr. Prendergast
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\ DRAFT (15 January 2002)

PORT OF THE SECRETARY-GENERAL ON THE UNITED NATIONS TRANSITIONAL

ADMINISTRATION IN EAST TIMOR

For the period from 16 October 2001 to 18 January 2002

I. INTRODUCTION

1. The present report is submitted pursuant to Security Council resolution 1338 (2001) of 31 January

2001, by which the Council decided to extend the.mandate of the United Nations Transitional

Administration in East Timor (UNTAET) until 31 January 2002. In that resolution, the Council

stressed the need for a substantial international presence in East Timor after independence and
i

requested me to make detailed recommendations in this regard, in close consultation with the East

Timorese people and in coordination with other relevant international and bilateral actors.

2. The present report describes developments in East Timor since my report of 18 October 2001

(S/2001/983). It is divided into two parts. The first contains an assessment of the progress made in

the implementation of UNTAET's mandate provided by the Security Council under resolutions

1272 (1999) and 1338 (2001). The second, pursuant to the statement by the President of the

Security Council on 31 October 2001 (S/PRST/2001/32), proposes measures to consolidate that

progress, including detailed planning for an integrated United Nations mission that would be

deployed in East Timor after independence.

II. PROGRESS TOWARDS INDEPENDENCE

3. A milestone on the road towards East Timor's independence was established when the Security

Council, in its presidential statement of 31 October 2001 (S/PRST/2001/32), endorsed the

proposal of the Constituent Assembly that independence be declared on 20 May 2002. This has

not only provided a goal line by which a satisfactory level of progress should be achieved but




